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February 28, 2010
To all chapter presidents. To be read at chapter meetings.
Legislative Alert
On behalf of Jesse Hartel, Government Programs Specialist:  Earlier this month, Federationists held the annual Washington Seminar.  One of the issues discussed was H.R. 734 known as the Pedestrian Safety Enhancement Act. We eclipsed the 200 cosponsor total on this important legislation for blind Americans.  While this is a great accomplishment, we are still having trouble getting the chairman of the House Committee on Energy and Commerce, Congressman Henry Waxman, to take steps to move our bill in this session of congress.  

            I am asking you to contact Chairman Waxman’s office next week, March 1-5, and urge him to hold hearings on H.R. 734.  

            This past week the chairman has held hearings related to the Toyota recalls, and his office needs to know that the right of blind Americans to travel safely and independently when we walk is just as important as the safety of those who travel by driving cars.  

            You can be connected to congressman Waxman’s office by calling the Capitol switchboard at (202) 225-3121.  

            Please let me know either by email or phone when you have made the call. I would like to give Jesse accurate feedback from our members in California.  

 

Scholarships

Are you researching scholarships for college in the fall of 2010?  
 The National Federation of the Blind 2010 Scholarship Program is accepting applications. The deadline is March 31, 2010.  For the 
 ins and outs of making an application, you can go to 
<http://www.nfb.org/scholarships.  Read the 
SUBMISSION CHECKLIST and the FAQ; then fill out and submit the 
application form (online or in print).
Chapter Events

THE BEACH CITIES BOWL-A-THON IS ON!

The Beach Cities Chapter Members are bowling for Bucks! 

Who: Everyone is welcome!

Where: Surf Bowl, 1401 South Coast Hwy, Oceanside, CA
When: March 20, 2010

Time: Noon for lunch, pins start flying at 1!

Why: The purpose of this function is to raise some bucks, and raise awareness about blindness.  
 The total for games and shoes is $15.00 (please remember to bring socks). We will be having a 50/50 raffle

RSVP or for more information call

Juliet Cody: 760-480-1265 or

Pat: 760-547-5549  

NFB of the Monterey Bay Bowl-a-Thon
The National Federation of the Blind of the Monterey Bay held a Bowl-a-Thon. On February 20, members and families held a fundraiser at the Valley Center Bowl in downtown Salinas. The bowling lanes donated 20 percent of the rental fees to the chapter. This is a great fundraiser, and a lot of fun. Other chapters should consider this type of fundraising.
Channel Islands Chapter
  The Channel Islands Chapter will hold a “Hot Plate Fundraiser”, April 25 from 3pm-6pm. For $10.00, you will receive carnitas, rice and beans. For more information, please contact Terry at tlkeyson@gmail.com. 
Convention 2010

 Pre –registration for the National Convention in Dallas, Texas, July 3-8, 2010 is now available on the www.nfb.org website. Follow the links to Convention Pre-registration. 

Access Technology Groups

The NFB Access Technology team is looking to put together a reference list of technology users groups to refer people to on a local or national level. If you are aware of user groups in your area or state and would like to share your knowledge, please send an email to Clara at cvangerven@nfb.org.
In September, the NFB will be hosting a workshop on accessible voting for manufacturers of voting equipment at the National Center for the Blind (NCB) in Baltimore. If you are involved in the voting in your precinct, if you have worked as a poll worker, if you have worked with your local board of elections or if you would simply like to share your experiences of voting, please contact Clara at cvangerven@nfb.org for more information.

 For accessible technology tips from users, go to a new blog at http://nfb.org/nfb/access_technology_blog.asp
 

Conference Calls

California Association of Guide Dog Users (CAGDU), will hold monthly   conference call meetings to share current events pertaining to guide dog users in the state of California. The calls will be held on the second Sunday of each month at 6:30pm. The call in number is 712-432-0175. The pin code is 184220#. 

Legislative Workshop
A Legislative Committee met on February 27 at CSB. Bruce Sexton, Angela Fowler, Justin Harford, and Tiffany Manosh coordinated this event.  This was such a successful and instructional workshop that we have decided to take it on the road. If you would like to learn the nuts and bolts of writing   resolutions and how to seek support from legislators,   and find a possible author for a bill, please call the state office at 510 248-0100.  

